‘Telemetry system unable to monitor water outflow’

By Zafar Bhutta 

ISLAMABAD: The World Bank expert in its final report has informed government authorities that the Telemetry system installed in Pakistan was not able to work independently to monitor the outflow of water, a senior official in Water and Power Ministry told Daily Times on Friday.

Telemetry system was initiated on the orders of President General Pervez Musharraf to end the differences between the provinces over the distribution of water. The main aim of the system was to abolish the differences over the outflow (distribution) of water among the provinces.

Two provinces agreed upon telemetry system, a computerised system, to replace with manual system to have the correct position of water distribution. That system was a transition from a pre- historic manual system to state of the art monitoring of water distribution.

World Bank expert in its final report has told to the concerned authorities that Telemetry System could work only along with manual system and at present it was not able to work independently.

Official told that Canadian expert, Maclaurain, hired by World Bank, had told the concerned authorities after visiting the installed places the systems that it could not work independently and it would work only along with manual system.

However, Indus River System Authority (IRSA) wanted the telemetry system to work independently and rejected the proposal of World Bank expert to install the system along with manual system. IRSA says that Telemetry system working independently could report in accurate way about the outflow of the water to end differences between Provinces of Sindh and Punjab over distribution of water. World Bank expert has also informed the government that the Telemetry system would take three more years to be fully operational due to technical complexities. At present government has formed two working groups to make ‘Telemetry system’ fully operative. 

Data working group will work to end the differences regarding the distribution of water and if the this group fails to end differences on data about distribution of water then technical working group will help abolish the technical complexities in the telemetry system. These groups would also coordinate with provincial agricultural departments.

Cooperative data technical group would comprise spokesperson IRSA Khalid Idrees Rana and senior engineer WAPDA Akmal Khan and chief engineer IRSA Orangzeb Khatak would supervise this group. The other cooperative Technical Working Group would comprise senior engineer WAPDA Javed Iqbal Bhatti and senior engineer IRSA Fida Hussain. This group would be supervised GM Neelum Jehlum Hydro Project Hussain Ifzal.

He said that the supply of electricity on the installed telemetry system is the big hurdle that has created problems to make the system fully operational and the generators would be fully arranged to make the system operational.

Official said that WAPDA had awarded the contract to the Siemens Company to install the telemetry system and added that the company had failed to make the system fully operational even after passing three years. He said that the Siemens company was bound to maintain the Telemetry system for two years and the company contract has ended on September 1, 2007 and now WAPDA will be responsible to keep maintenance of the telemetry System.

